
 U.S. Department of Justice 

 

 National Security Division 

 

 

 
Foreign Investment Review Staff Washington, D.C.  20004 
 

                                    December 23, 2015 

 

By E-File 

 

Ms. Marlene H. Dortch 

Federal Communications Commission 

445 l2th St. SW, Room TW-B204 

Washington, DC 20554 

 

Re:  Request to Modify International 214 Authorizations for Virgin Mobile USA, 

L.P. (ITC-MOD-20151207-00294) and Helio, LLC (ITC-MOD-20151207-00293) 

 

Dear Ms. Dortch: 

 

The U.S. Department of Justice, with the concurrence of the Federal Bureau of 

Investigation and the U.S. Department of Homeland Security (“collectively, “the Agencies”), 

respectfully responds to the December 9, 2015 inquiry from the Federal Communications 

Commission (“Commission”) requesting confirmation that the Agencies have no objection to the 

removal of the Helio/Virgin Mobile commitment conditions described in the December 7, 2015 

letter request filed by Sprint Corporation.  The Agencies concur with the Sprint December 7, 

2015 letter and confirm that they have no objection to the removal of the condition that the 

carriers comply with certain national security, law enforcement, and public safety commitments. 

 

Thank you for your consideration and coordination. 

 

Regards, 

 

/S/ Richard C. Sofield 

Richard C. Sofield 

Director, Foreign Investment Review Staff 

National Security Division 

U.S. Department of Justice 

 

 

cc: FCC-TTelecom@fcc.gov 

David Krech (via email at david.krech@fcc.gov) 

  Adrienne McNeil (via email at Adrienne.McNeil@fcc.gov)  

  Sumita Mukhoty (via email at Sumita.Mukhoty@fcc.gov)   

  Allison Growney (via email at allison.a.growney@sprint.com) 
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